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Next deadline is 5 pm on  
Sunday, Oct. 20th 

2013 AAS Professional Archaeologist Award 
The Arizona Archaeology Society congratulates Dr. Andrew L. Christenson on his selection as 
the recipient of the 2013 AAS Professional Archaeologist Award. The award will be presented to 
Dr. Christenson on Nov. 2 at the AAS State Meeting in Prescott.  

Andy’s valued relationship with the Yavapai Chapter began in 1988. From the beginning, he has 
graciously dedicated his service to the AAS, teaching, supervising projects, performing analyses, 

(Continued on page 2) 

2013 AAC Fall Conference: 
Current Perspectives: Methodological, Technological, and  

Theoretical Advancements in Arizona Archaeology 
October 25, 2013  

Arizona Museum of Natural History, Mesa 

This conference will emphasize recent trends in archaeological research, includ-
ing in-depth discussions of some of the novel and innovative ways that Arizona 

(Continued on page 3) 

Round Table Discussion at AAS State Meeting: 
Where do we go in the next 50 years? 

Next year the AAS will be 50 years old. In those 50 years we have done important projects in ex-
cavations, surveys, stabilizations and Rock Art recording, as well as public education about the 
importance of preservation of archaeological sites in Arizona. In some parts of the state, such as 
my area, the Prescott region, the bulk of the research and excavations were carried out by the Ya-
vapai Chapter. But and this is a big But, things have changed. With the success of lobbying, of 
which we were a part, both the State and Federal Governments have enacted laws that give more 
protection to sites as well as requirements that have dramatically increased the number of cultural 
resource projects. With that came the rise of Cultural Resource Management firms and less need 
for the Avocational Archaeologist to participate in projects. This is seriously changing the direc-
tion of the AAS.  

(Continued on page 2) 
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In order to bring the present environment into focus and to search for future directions, we have 
invited representatives from the State Historical Preservation Office, the Governor’s Archaeolo-
gy Advisory Commission and the Arizona State Museum to the upcoming Arizona Archaeologi-
cal Society’s annual meeting in November. We have asked each of the representatives to ad-
dress the following:  

• What do you see as the role of the Avocational Archaeologist in future projects in Arizona?  

• How do you see them being used by CRM firms, the National Forest Service, and the Bureau 
of Land Management in their ongoing projects?  

• Are they able to do projects on private lands under the direction of a professional archaeolo-
gist?  

• If you see a role for Avocational Archaeologists, what training and background should an Avo-
cational Archaeologist possess in order to participate in excavation, stabilization, rock art re-
cording, survey and any other type of field work? 

The format will be a round- table discussion, with each representative making an opening state-
ment about their agency’s views on the subject. This will be followed by a discussion among 
the three participants about any differences that may exist among the agencies. Following this 
discussion, we will take questions from the floor. 

This discussion will take place in the morning. In the afternoon, after lunch, we will hold a 
workshop to discuss what we have learned in the morning session and to attempt to find a direc-
tion for the future. This will be an important discussion that may very well define the future di-
rection of the AAS. So we need the input of a broad range of interests and viewpoints. To this 
end we are encouraging ALL members to attend the State Meeting in November. 

--Fred Kraps, 2nd Vice Chair 

(Continued from page 1) 

authoring reports, leading educational field trips, and contributing in numerous other capacities 
to the archaeological community. Currently, he is working as an Independent Archaeological 
Consultant and volunteers as the Curator of The Smoki Museum of American Indian Art and 
Culture in Prescott, as well as serving as the Archaeological Advisor for the Yavapai Chapter 
AAS.  

Despite the demands of his professional activities, he always makes time for the YCAAS, and is 
consistently helpful with every day questions or major projects. The AAS is grateful to Andy 
Christenson for sharing his knowledge, all that he has done, and all that he continues to do.  We 
are proud to know him and thankful for his support. Once again, congratulations, Andy, on this 
well-deserved recognition. 

--AAS Professional Archaeologist Award Committee 

(Continued from page 1) 
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archaeologists in both cultural resource management and academia are currently collecting, analyzing, and 
interpreting archaeological data. Some of the themes explored in this conference include complex modeling 
techniques; collection and management of digital datasets; pioneering applications of materials science anal-
yses; innovative research contexts and frameworks for interpreting the archaeological record; and new insights 
about theorizing and conceptualizing the past in Arizona. 

Conference Registration: 

For AAC members, conference registration is free. The registration fee is included in the price of your 2013 
AAC membership. 

For non-members, pre-registration for the conference by Oct. 18 is $25.00. Regular AAC membership regis-
tration is $35.00 per year, which includes the conference registration, journal, and the newsletter. For students 
with valid ID, membership registration is free the first year and $25.00 for consecutive years. 

 

Conference Schedule: Go to www.arizonaarchaeologicalcouncil.org to download the conference schedule. 

(Continued from page 1) 

Upcoming Conferences 
Oct. 16-19  Santa Fe, N.M.: Paleoamerican Odyssey: A Conference Focused on First Americans Archae-

ology. Go to the website for the schedule and to register: http://paleoamericanodyssey.com/. 

Jan. 10-11 Las Vegas, NV: 14th Southwestern Symposium, University of Las Vegas, Nevada. Theme: So-
cial Networks in the American Southwest. For more information, go to anthro.unlv.edu. 

April 23-27 Austin, TX: Society for American Archaeology Annual Meeting. Go to saa.org for more info. 

Archaeology Cafés Begin Second Year In Phoenix 
On Oct. 15, 2013, Archaeology Southwest will continue its popular Archaeology Café program in Phoenix 
with a special presentation by Joshua Watts entitled “Traces of the Individual in the Distant Past: Projectile 
Points, Experimental Archaeology, and Ancient Craftsmen.”  

The Archaeology Café is an informal forum where people can learn more about the Southwest’s deep history 
and speak directly to experts.  

The Archaeology Café begins at 6 pm in the Aztec Room of Macayo’s Central, 4001 N. Central Ave. Seating 
is open and unreserved, but limited. It’s best to arrive half an hour before the presentation begins. Share tables 
and make new friends! The event is free. Please support our hosts at Macayo’s Central (near the Indian School 
light rail stop) by purchasing refreshments from the menu—at happy hour prices!  

Nov. 19: Mark Hackbarth, Logan Simpson Design, The First Phoenix Cemetery – and More! 

Dec. 17: Stephen H. Lekson, Univ. of Colorado Museum of Natural History, What was Chaco, Really? 

Jan. 21: Barbara J. Mills, UA School of Anthropology, Current Debates in Southwestern Archaeology 

Feb. 18: Katherine Spielmann, ASU School of Human Evolution and Social Change, The Archaeology of 
Perry Mesa 

March 18: James Vint, Desert Archaeology, Inc., Early Agriculture in the Southwest: New Discoveries from 
the Santa Cruz River Valley 

--Linda Pierce, lpierce@archaeologysouthwest.org  

If you would like to receive The Petroglyph by e-mail: 

Use the form on the website to sign up, or send an e-mail to slesko4@cox.net with the words “e-mail my Petroglyph” in 
the subject line and indicate your name and chapter.  Of course your dues must be current! 
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  HIGHLIGHTS OF THE UPCOMING NOVEMBER STATE MEETING 

Nov. 1, 5:30 - 9 pm, Chapter Officer’s Meeting, Social Hour and Potluck (Covered Dish) Dinner in the 
meeting room of the Yavapai Title office on the east side of Prescott, 1235 East Gurley St. Social hour starts at 
5:30 pm, followed by dinner at 6:15 pm. The meeting will begin at 7:15 pm 

Nov. 2, 7:30 am - 9 pm, General Meeting at the Stone Ridge Golf Course clubhouse in Prescott Valley.  
  8:45 am Roll call, elections 
10:00 am Panel discussion with SHPO, ASM, GAAC 
    Noon Lunch 
  1:00 pm Trudy Mertens, finance report 
  1:15 pm Refocus Discussion 
  3:00 pm Certification report and issues discussion 
  3:15 pm Rock Art recording workshop 
  4:15 pm Intermission followed by Attitude adjustment, Grille bar 
  6:00 pm Banquet  
  7:00 pm Professional Archaeologist award followed by evening speaker 

SUNDAY NOV. 3 FIELD TRIPS 

Fitzmaurice Ruin: This large hilltop ruin has undergone several excavations in past years by Caywood and 
Cummings. The trip will be led by local archaeologist and Yavapai Chapter Advisor, Dr. Andy Christenson.  It 
is an easy hike in Fain Park, Prescott Valley. 

Pit Houses at Willow Lake and Prescott Lakes Petroglyph Parks: A series of 7 small parks containing petro-
glyphs were preserved during construction of the Prescott Lakes subdivision. The trip will be led by Ginger 
Johnson and is handicapped accessible. 

Three Pueblos in Southern Yavapai County: Three sites in close proximity to each other illustrate the progres-
sion of walled fortification construction. High clearance, 4-wheel drive vehicles required. Fred Kraps will lead 
this trip; car pools will be arranged. 

Sites on Agua Fria National Monument: Perfect for those returning to the valley; trip will be led by J. J. Golio. 

 

REGISTRATION FOR AAS STATE MEETING IN PRESCOTT, NOV 2-4, 2013 

NAME (S) _____________________________________________________________________________  

Your Chapter ________________________  Telephone ______________  Email _____________________  

Officers, will you be attending Friday night meeting?  Yes ___ No ___ 

Dinner Menu selection: Choice  Number of Meals 

Beef Stroganoff  ______________  

Chicken Marsala  ______________  

Mahi-Mahi  ______________  

Meals are included in the registration fee of $35 per member. Registration and payment is required of all at-
tendees.  

Return this form with your check by Oct. 21, 2013 to:  

Yavapai Chapter AAS, PO Box 1098, Prescott, AZ 86302   
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 CHAPTER NEWS 
 

 

Agave House Chapter 

August Meeting: Our August meeting was held on Aug. 28th at the Black Mesa Ranger Station. We were intro-
duced to Heather Horobik, our new archaeologist for the next 1-2 months. We have transitional archaeologists 
covering our area until a new, permanent one is assigned to us.  

Our speaker was Iva Lee from the Petrified Forest 2013 Summer Field Season. She is working on a three-year 
grant to help with the mapping of the many new sites in the expansion area of the Petrified Forest NP. This past 
summer season was spent working with three archaeologist interns who had already earned their BA's and one 
intern who is still a student. They began their work on the Hatch Ranch area where they found a completely re-
purposed, underground gasoline tank. They also did a research project on six different clays found in the area 
and whether or not they were clays that would be fit to be fired for pottery native to the area. They also mapped 
historical buildings and environmental data for the entire expansion area, and made site maps. The expansion 
area covers both sides of I-40 and encompasses a huge area.  

Along with all of the above, they studied many of the artifacts that they identified and collected along the old 
Route 66. All were mapped and photographed in situ before removing them to the safety of a storage area.   The 
most significant find was three stone axes sitting on the surface. They excavated the site to make sure it wasn't a 
burial site and found four more stone axes. All of the axes had grooves all the way around the head.  

They also found a Mimbres Rabbit petroglyph and the Antelope Trap petroglyph which shows the dead end can-
yon across the field and how to close it off and drive the antelope toward it....it is really something to see and we 
had seen this petroglyph on a field trip many years ago. In all, it sounded like they had a good summer season, 
given the heavy monsoons and dangers from lightning that they dealt with. We will be interested in what else 
they do next summer.  

Our annual picnic is taking place on Sept. 21 at the Bum Heel Ranch.  

--Sammy Weitz  

 

Agua Fria Chapter 

October meeting: Our October meeting will be on Oct. 14th with the Meet and Greet the Speaker dinner at 5 
pm at Applebee's, 59th and Peoria. Coffee and Cake will be served at 6:15 pm in the church rec room. The 
speaker will be Sophie Kelley discussing the Hohokam economy. 

Upcoming events and hikes: 
Sept. 21 Field trip led by Maurice Shoger to visit Lizard Man, Winona, Turkey Tanks, and Ridge Ruin. Meet at 

Maurice's Flagstaff house, 994 West Osage, Flagstaff 86001, at 8 am and go from there. Take I-17 
North to Flagstaff, take exit 333 for Kachina Blvd/Mountainaire Rd; turn right onto Mountainaire Rd, 
continue onto Tonowanda; turn right onto W. Osage. See map at /goo.gl/maps/DHUVE. 

Oct. 19 Dutch will give us a very personal tour of the new facility at Mesa Grande. Dutch has done extensive 
work there so he will be able to give many details of the area. 

Nov. 23 Steve Ross from the Arizona State Land Dept. has a tour planned of Picacho Petroglyphs near Picacho 
Peak. This is an easy hike, but those who want to get closer to glyphs have the option to climb boul-
ders. 

Ideas for outings for next year – Lowell Observatory. Any other ideas from members?? 

Upcoming class: Maurice Shoger will also be teaching another class in 2014. This one will focus on less well-
known prehistoric cultures such as the Patayan, Hakatayan, Cohonino and Fremont.  

 
(Continued on page 6) 
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Open chapter positions: The chapter has a few positions that need to be filled now or by next season: speaker 
chair and hike leader. If you are interested in either position, contact Paulette Gehlker or any of the board mem-
bers (http://www.azarchsoc.org/AguaFria#Meetings). We have a terrific chapter and all of us would like to see it 
continue to grow and prosper. 

Any donations for the regular monthly raffle would be greatly appreciated! 

--Paulette Gehlker 

 

Desert Foothills Chapter 

October Meeting: On Oct. 9, Desert Foothills members and guests can look forward to an evening’s presenta-
tion entitled Prehistoric Archaeology Social Networking by Dr. Barbara Green, Professor of Anthropology, Cu-
rator of Archaeology and Professor (American Indian Studies) at the University of Arizona, Tucson. As always, 
we will begin the evening at 7 pm with refreshments and socialization, followed by the evenings program at ap-
prox. 7:30 pm.  We meet in the Community Building (Maitland Hall) of the Good Shepherd of the Hills church, 
6502 E. Cave Creek Road, Cave Creek, Arizona. 

Upcoming Class: Paleo-Human Origins, Part 2: Don’t forget that this 5-week class will begin the evening of 
Oct. 17 at the Cave Creek Museum, 61450 E. Skyline Drive, Cave Creek. Although the class is currently full, 
you can still contact Mary Kearney at maryk92@aol.com to be placed on the waiting list. 

Volunteer Opportunity: We are still in need of a Media Director and an Audio/Visual Operator. If you can and 
will help, please contact Glenda Simmons, glendaann@hughes.net. 

--Glenda A. Simmons 

 

Homolovi Chapter  

We have had some great speakers in the last couple of months. Allen Dart was sponsored by the Humanities 
Council for our August meeting and in September, Ken Zoll spoke on calendar markers. Our October speaker 
had to cancel on us, but we will be announcing the replacement speaker locally. 

--Karen Berggren 

 

PHOENIX CHAPTER: 

October Meeting: Our Oct. 10th meeting will feature Dr. Todd Bostwick, who will talk about The Ancient and 
Modern Maya of Guatemala and Honduras. The Maya Culture of Central America is considered one of the most 
advanced of all the ancient civilizations on earth. They built impressive temples and palaces, created beautiful 
arts and crafts, had a sophisticated writing system, and developed complex calendars that continue to amaze us 
today. In this program, Dr. Bostwick will discuss his recent trip to Guatemala and Honduras where he visited 
with the current Maya residents, witnessed some of their ceremonies, and toured ancient Mayan archaeology 
sites, including the incredible World Heritage sites of Tikal and Copan.  

Dr. Bostwick retired in 2010 from 21 years as Phoenix City Archaeologist and is currently Senior Research Ar-
chaeologist for PaleoWest Archaeology and Director of Archaeology for the Verde Valley Archaeological Center 
in Camp Verde. He has authored and co-authored an impressive number of professional articles and books on 
Southwestern archaeology, archaeoastronomy, and history.  

(Continued from page 5) 

 

(Continued on page 7) 
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September Meeting: Our Sept. 12th meeting featured Scottsdale author Carolina Butler, who talked about her 
recently published book, Oral History of the Yavapai, a history of the Yavapai in their own words. She ex-
plained how she became involved with the fight against Orme Dam, with the Yavapai at Fort McDowell, and 
with the research that led to this book and also gave us a short introduction to the history of the Yavapai tribe. 
The Ice Cream Social which was held before the meeting started was enjoyed by all who attended. 

Speakers for Fall 2013: 
Nov. 14: Glennda Luhnow, ACS, The Metro Light Rail Project. 
Dec. 12: Michael Smith, ASU, Three Mysteries: My Search for Aztec Families and Communities. http://

calixtlahuaca.blogspot.com/. 

Upcoming Hikes/Tours: 
Nov. 23 Hike with Agua Fria Chapter. Steve Ross from the Arizona State Land Dept. has a tour planned of 

Picacho Petroglyphs near Picacho Peak. This is an easy hike; those who want to get closer to the 
glyphs have the option to climb boulders. 

Upcoming Conferences: 
Oct. 16-19 Paleoamerican Odyssey: A Conference Focused on First Americans Archaeology. Go to the 

website for the schedule and to register at paleoamericanodyssey.com. 
Oct. 25 Arizona Archaeological Council Fall Conference. Go to www.arizonaarchaeologicalcouncil.org 

for the conference schedule. 
Nov. 1-3 AAS State Meeting, Prescott. Registration & payment due by Oct 21; the registration form is on 

page 4. See September Petroglyph for more details. 

The Phoenix Chapter meets at 7 pm on the 2nd Thursday of each month in the Community Room at the Pueblo 
Grande Museum, 4619 E. Washington St., Phoenix. We take the speaker to dinner at 5:30 pm at the Ruby  
Tuesday Restaurant on 44th Street and Washington just northwest of the museum. If you are interested in having 
dinner with the speaker, please call or email Marie (480-827-8070 or mbrit@cox.net) so that she can reserve a 
large enough table. 

--Ellie Large 

 

RIM COUNTRY CHAPTER  

October Meeting: Rich Lange, Associate Director of Arizona State Museum's Homol'ovi Research Program, 
will be our Oct. 19th speaker. His topic will be Cliff Dwellings and Other Archaeology of the Southeastern Sier-
ra Ancha. The archaeology of the general Sierra Ancha area has been known formally for over a century. 
Adolph Bandelier, a historical figure well-known to most New Mexicans, passed through the area and noted and 
visited some of the more prominent sites in the 1880s. No formal studies were done until a half-century later, by 
the Gila Pueblo Archaeological Foundation. Gila Pueblo personnel, including a young Emil Haury, surveyed 
throughout the western United States and northern Mexico. The Sierra Ancha became a particular focus of the 
Foundation, in order to test A. E. Douglass' new tree-ring dating techniques. 

Rich Lange has put volunteer crews into the field there for four weeks each year and from the studies to date, 
several possible pictures of the complex prehistory of the southeastern Sierra Ancha are beginning to emerge.  

Hikes and Field Trips:  
Our October meeting will be followed by a hike led by Site Stewards Bob and Del Wright.  
 

(Continued from page 6) 
 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Ed Spicer, our Chapter Field Trip/Outings leader and Assistant Archaeology Advisor, led a large group of mem-
bers on an outstanding field trip to the Verde Valley Archaeology Center for a special tour, then on to the V-Bar-
V Ranch Fall Equinox petroglyph presentation. Archaeoastronomer, Ken Zoll, author of Sinagua Sunwatchers, 
explained the solar calendar at the V Bar V Heritage site.  

--Evelyn Christian  

 

SAN TAN CHAPTER 

October Meeting: Dr. Dave Doyel, Luke AFB, will make a presentation to our chapter on Oct. 9th titled History 
and Patterns of Human Settlement in the Western Papagueria, SW Arizona focusing on the US Air Force Barry 
M. Goldwater Range East. Our group is also planning a field trip to those sites located on the Goldwater Range, 
possibly in November. Dr. Doyel was awarded the 2010 GAAC Award for Public Archaeology and has an ex-
emplary record of academic achievement in his involvement in the public aspects of archaeology. 

September Meeting: Our speaker for the September meeting was Don Ryden, a historical architect from Phoe-
nix. His topic was Midcentury Marvels – Commercial – 1945 to 1975. Phoenix has a large representation of 
buildings from this period. He took us back to post-WW I and how “modern” architecture changed the face of 
many cities. He has worked on many buildings, such as Hanny’s, to preserve their character. He also has pub-
lished a book in conjunction with the Phoenix Office for Historic Preservation on this time frame. It was a very 
engaging discussion with many questions. (For those of us that were fortunate to have been at the pre-meeting 
dinner, Don also enlightened us with his work in Warren, AZ, near Bisbee) 

Secretary Needed: Our little chapter is in need of a secretary and would like one of our members to step up to 
help us out. Please contact Earla Cochran, earlaken@cox.net or myself, Marie Britton, mbrit@cox.net. 

Casa Grande Open House: A few of our members attended the Open House at Casa Grande Ruins on Sept. 5th 
regarding the expansion of various areas aground the existing park. 413 acres contain numerous resources close-
ly associated with the Casa Grande Ruins National Monument in Coolidge, Az and the Hohokam prehistoric cul-
ture. Some of the sites are located on Federal Dept. of the Interior lands, while others are on private or state 
lands. This expansion has been under way since 2003 and has strong support at the local and national levels. The 
San Tan Chapter has expressed their support for this initiative. If you are interested in finding out more, please 
contact Marie Britton.  

Upcoming Analysis Class: Marie Britton is working with Holly Young, Curator of Collections at Pueblo 
Grande Museum. Long-time families in the Queen Creek area have made donations to the San Tan Historical 
Museum of artifacts they have found while farming the land. We will review what is available and attempt to put 
together an AAS analysis class with those artifacts. We are looking at this coming spring for the class. 

Upcoming Meetings: 
Nov. Scott Wood will speak about the Goat Camp Ruins located in Payson Az. 
Dec.: Doug Craig from Archaeology Southwest, will speak about the Hohokam collapse. 
Jan.: TBD 
Feb.: Sarah Steele; San Tan Mountain Regional Park Manager, will speak about What’s Going on in the Park. 

Our meeting are held at the San Tan Historical Society building at 20425 S Old Ellsworth Rd in Queen Creek on 
the second Wednesday of each month from September to May. The presentation begins at 7:30 pm. For more 
information on our group, contact Marie Britton at 480-827-8070 or Earla Cochran at 489-655-6733. 

--Marie Britton 
 

 

(Continued from page 7) 
 

(Continued on page 9) 
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VERDE VALLEY CHAPTER 

October Meeting: Southwestern Rock Calendars And Ancient Time Pieces: Our Oct. 24th meeting will be 
held at the Sedona Public Library, 3250 White Bear Road, Sedona, at 7 pm. Our speaker will be Allen Dart, 
(B.A., M.A.), Registered Professional Archaeologist and founder of Old Pueblo Archaeology Center, Tucson. 
Mr. Dart is employed full-time as a GS-0193-12 archaeologist with the U. S. Natural Resources Conservation 
Service in Phoenix, and volunteers his time as the Executive Director of Old Pueblo Archaeology Center. He 
founded this Center in 1993 to provide educational and scientific programs in archaeology and culture. He has 
been a recipient of the Arizona Governor's Award in Public Archaeology for his efforts to bring archaeology 
and history to the public of every age. 

Allen has extensive experience supervising cultural resource projects at Archaic, Hohokam, Patayan, Ancestral 
Puebloan, Mogollon, protohistoric O'odham (Piman), and historical archaeological sites. Working with Old 
Pueblo Archaeology Center and volunteering with other organizations, Mr. Dart has developed many archaeol-
ogy projects that have been or will be described and interpreted in publications. Many of them have provided 
opportunities for public participation and some have resulted in sites being listed in the National Register of 
Historic Places, the nation's foremost listing of important heritage sites. 

Other Activities:  
Field Trip: The trip to Chavez Pass, scheduled for last fall, is being rescheduled.  
Classes: Classes for map reading, compass reading, and projectile point identification are being scheduled. 

We are looking for a secretary to fill in for the rest of the year. Any takers? For more information, please con-
tact Chuck Jenkins at cjenkins@npgcable.com. 

--Louise Fitzgerald 

 

YAVAPAI CHAPTER 

State Meeting Preparations: Registrations are being received!  The board wishes to remind all members that 
all registrations must be received by October 21. Please refer to the September issue of The Petroglyph for the 
itinerary and registration form. The Yavapai Chapter link on the Arizona Archaeological Society website has 
maps that attendees will find useful. Please note that the Agua Fria Monument field trip for Sunday, November 
3rd has been cancelled. There will be a replacement field trip TBA. 

September Meeting: We had a whopping crowd at the September 19th meeting with 85 or so in attendance.  
The majority of them were visitors, who were there to hear our guest speaker, Carolina Butler. In advance of 
the meeting date, the Prescott Daily Courier published an article about Carolina’s knowledge of the Yavapai 
People and her plans to speak our general meeting. Members and visitors were treated to an insightful report of 
the Yavapai’s culture and history. To view the article, please follow this link: http://www.prescottaz.com/
main.asp?Search=1&ArticleID=123353&SectionID=1&SubSectionID=1086&S=1 

Willow Lake Pithouses Stabilization Project: After three years of planning, Fred Kraps has successfully fi-
nalized the details for a four phase stabilization process of the pithouses at Willow Lake. This important work 
will begin in October, and will conclude sometime in the spring of 2014. The scope of the project presents the 
Yavapai Chapter members (as well as some local Boy Scouts) with a unique opportunity to get dusty again, 
performing actual archaeological work. Upon completion of the stabilization, the responsibility of maintaining 
the site will pass from the City of Prescott to the Yavapai Chapter AAS.  Way to go, Fred!  

--Julie Rucker 

(Continued from page 8) ….More CHAPTER NEWS…. 
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GUIDE TO ABBREVIATIONS 
AAHS Arizona Archaeological and Historical Society. Meets in Duval Auditorium, Univ. Medical Center, 
 1501 N. Campbell Avenue, north of Speedway (www.az-arch-and-hist.org). 
AHC Arizona Humanities Council, http://www.azhumanities.org/ 
ASW Archaeology Southwest , Tucson, www.archaeologysouthwest.org, 520-882-6946. 
OPAC Old Pueblo Archaeology Center, 2201 W. 44th Street, Tucson; 520-798-1201, www.oldpueblo.org. 
PGM Pueblo Grande Museum, 4619 E. Washington St., Phoenix; 602-495-0901, www.pueblogrande.com. 
PGMA Pueblo Grande Museum Auxiliary, www.pueblogrande.org. 
UASA University of Arizona School of Anthropology, Haury Building, anthropology.arizona.edu. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Oct. 1, 5 pm, ASW, Tucson, Archaeology Café: Archaeology in the Great Bend of the Gila by archaeologist 
David Doyel at Casa Vicente, 375 S. Stone Avenue, Tucson. Gather after 5 pm, presentations begin by 6:15 pm. 
Seating is open and unreserved, but limited. Share tables and make new friends! 

Oct. 2, 7:30 pm, PGMA, Phoenix, Talk: Archaeology and Cultures of Arizona by Allen Dart, AHC and OPAC. 
Mr. Dart summarizes and interprets the archaeology of Arizona from the earliest “Paleoindians” through Archaic 
period hunters and foragers, the transition to true village life, and the later prehistoric archaeological cultures 
(Puebloan, Mogollon, Sinagua, Hohokam, Salado, and Patayan). See the PGM website for more info. 

Oct. 9, 4–5 pm, AHC, SaddleBrooke, Talk: Arts and Culture of Ancient Southern Arizona Hohokam Indians 
by Allen Dart for Friends of SaddleBrooke Libraries; at 64500 E. SaddleBrooke Blvd in SaddleBrooke, Arizona. 

Oct. 13, 10 am - 2 pm, Tubac Presidio SHP, Tubac, Tours: Special Archaeological Tours of Barrio de Tubac 
and Tumacácori Mission. Join Philip Halpenny and Gwen Griffin for a tour of the Spanish colonial archaeologi-
cal site south of the Presidio that preserves the remains of the original 1752 Tubac town site from 10 to 11:30 
am. Then join NPS archaeologist Jeremy Moss at 12:30 pm for an archaeological tour of Tumacácori mission. 
Fee: $15 per person; includes both tours and admission to both Parks. Reservations recommended, 520-398-2252 
or info(at)TubacPresidio.org. 

Oct. 12, 10 am - 4 pm, AAHS & ASM, Tucson, Book Sale: ASM Library Benefit Book Sale in the ASM lobby. 
Used books start at $1, journals as low as 50¢, huge selections in anthropology with emphasis on U.S. Southwest 
and northern Mexico; non-academic materials, too! Proceeds benefit the ASM Library. AAHS and ASM mem-
bers admitted one hour early (at 9 a.m.) for exclusive shopping! Free admission to the museum. 

Oct. 14, 6 pm, ASM & UASA, Tucson, Talk: Archaeologists Wear Black Hats: How and Why Archaeologists 
are the Bad Guys in Cinema, Haury Building 215. In many films, archaeologists are not good people pursuing 
noble intellectual goals; they are rogue adventurers competing over spoils. This illustrated talk by Dr. Peter 
Hiscock (University of Sydney) is presented by the UA School of Anthropology and co-sponsored by ASM. The 
Haury Building is located behind ASM South, entrance at 1009 E. South Campus Drive. 

Oct. 19, 2 pm, MNA, Flagstaff, Auction: 10th Navajo Rug Auction at Coconino Center for the Arts, 2300 N. 
Fort Valley Road in Flagstaff, Arizona. More than 200 vintage and contemporary Navajo rugs will be auctioned. 

Oct. 21, 7:30 pm, AAHS, Tucson, Talk: New Research with the Earliest Perishable Collections from South-
eastern Utah by Laurie Webster, an expert on the history and development of woven textiles in the American 
Southwest. Webster will discuss her long-term study to photo-document the textiles, baskets, sandals, hides, 
wooden implements, and other perishable artifacts collected from Basketmaker and Pueblo-period rock shelters 
and cliff houses in southeastern Utah during the 1890s and will highlight some of the more remarkable 1000 to 
2000-year-old perishable artifacts recovered from the region. 

Oct. 24, 6 pm, AIA at DVRAC, Phoenix, Talk: Closer Than We Know: Comparing the Rock Art of Australia 
& North America by David Lee. 

Nov. 2, 9 am – 5 pm, PGM, Phoenix, Auction: 8th Annual Navajo Rug and Indian Art Auction. 

Dec. 14 & 15, 9 am - 5 pm, PGM, Phoenix: 37th Annual Indian Market at PGM. 



October 2013 /   Newsletter of the Arizona Archaeological Society 

11  

  
 

 

 

 
 

Fielder Fund: Your Chance to Endow AAS Publications 
 

The Fielder Fund was created by the Society in 1996 to inform the public about American Southwest history, archaeology, 
and anthropology through the support of publications and other media.  The goal is to build a fund large enough that its 
annual interest can pay for publication of The Arizona Archaeologist and other publications. The name honors the Socie-
ty’s first publications team, Marje and Herb Fielder. 

 

Thank you to Virginia Gisvold for her $100 donation and to Cathy Zoldak for her $50 donation, both in memory of Les 
Chapman. Thanks to James and Jennifer Green for their $50 donation to the Fielder Fund and to William Henry for his 
monthly $50 donation. 

Balance: $40,666.64 
 

For more information, or to contribute, contact our AAS treasurer: Trudy Mertens, P. O. Box 819, Wickenburg, AZ 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
 

 
 

Chapter Location   Date & Time  Membership 
 

Agave House Black Mesa Ranger Station Conf. Rm.   4th Wed., 6:30 pm Gloria Kurzhals 
 2748 Hwy. 260, Overgaard  928-536-3056 
 

Agua Fria West Valley Unitarian Universalist Church    2nd Mon., 7 pm Chris Reed 
 5904 W. Cholla St. , Glendale         Sept. thru May 623-561-9161 
 

Desert Foothills The Good Shepherd of the Hills   2nd Wed., 7 pm Glenda Simmons 
 Community Building,          Sept. thru May 928-684-3251 
 6502 E Cave Creek Rd., Cave Creek 
 

Homolovi Winslow Chamber of Commerce   3rd Thurs., 7 pm Karen Berggren 
 523 W. 2nd Street, Winslow  928-607-1836 
Little Colorado  Casa Museum, 418 East Main   3rd Mon., 7 pm Sheri Anderson 
     River Springerville  928-536-2375 
 

Northern Arizona The Peaks "Alpine Room"    3rd Tues., 7 pm Peggy Taylor 
 3150 N. Winding Brook Road        Sept. thru Nov.,  928-526-8963 
 Flagstaff         Jan. thru June 
 

Phoenix Pueblo Grande Museum   2nd Thurs., 7 pm Bob Unferth 
 4619 E. Washington, Phoenix         Sept. thru May 602-371-1165 
 

Rim Country Church of the Holy Nativity, The Cottage   3rd Sat., 10 am Carolyn Walter 
 1414 North Easy Street, Payson  928-474-4419 
 

San Tan San Tan Historical Society Museum    2nd Wed., 7:30 pm Marie Britton 
 Ellsworth & Queen Creek Roads         Sept. thru May 480-827-8070 
 Queen Creek 
 

Verde Valley Sedona Public Library   4th Thurs., 7 pm,  Ron Krug 
 3250 White Bear Road        Sept. thru May 928-284-9357 
 Sedona   3rd Thurs., 7 pm,  928-477-3020 
          Nov and Dec. 
 

Yavapai Pueblo of the Smoki Museum   3rd Thurs., 7 pm Pete Lupescu 
 147 North Arizona St., Prescott         Sept. thru Nov. 928-771-2679 
           Jan. thru  June. 
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